
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the European Association of Social Anthropologists

Date: 4th October 2013, 13.30-17.00

Location: Salle Henri Janne, Université Libre de Bruxelles, Avenue Janne 44, Bruxelles, Belgium.

1. Welcome and apologies. No apologies were received. The president thanked members for 
attending.

2. Previous minutes. Minutes of the previous AGM, held at Nanterre on Friday 13th July 2012, 
were presented to the members. These were approved as an accurate record of proceedings.

3. President’s report. The president reported that EASA was strong and that EASA had become 
a member of the Initiative for Science in Europe (ISE).

4. Secretary’s report. The secretary reported that EASA’s social media presence would be 
strengthened. 

5. Treasurer’s report and presentation of accounts. The treasurer presented the accounts for 
the 12 months to 31st December 2012. The treasurer explained the accounts and reported 
that they were in good health. It was confirmed that Friend-James would be reappointed as 
accountants and auditors for the association. The treasurer said that the association would 
like to open an account with Charity Bank, an ethical bank. This was approved.  

6. Journal Report. The journal editors reported that the journal was continuing well, with good 
number of submissions. The journal is published by Wiley-Blackwell. There remained four 
volumes each year.

7. Book series report. The outgoing book series editor, James Carrier, was thanked for his hard 
work over the years. The incoming book series editor Eeva Berglund was welcomed. The 
book series is published by Berghahn.

8. Networks report. The Networks representative reported that the decisions about Network 
funding that was announced at the Nanterre conference would be allocated soon.

9. Any other business/questions from the floor. There was no other business and the meeting 
was concluded. 


